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Minutes of the DHRC Meeting Held

April 10, 2012
~

The Delaware Harness Racing Commission met

at 10:15 AM in Delaware Room at Dover Downs in Dover, Delaware
Commission Members Present

	Beth Steele, Chairman
	George P. Staats, Commissioner

	Robert B. Brown, Commissioner
	Larry Talley, Commissioner

	Patt Wagner, Commissioner
	


Others Present

	Andrew Kerber, Deputy Attorney General
	James Boese, General Manager, HRI

	Ed Kee, Secretary of Agriculture
	Matt Sparacino, Assist. General Mgr., HRI

	 Hugh Gallagher, DHRC Administrator of Racing
	Karen Craft, Facilities Manager, HRI

	B. A. Davis, Office Manager, DHRC
	Salvatore DiMario, Executive Director, DSOA

	Scott Egger, Presiding Judge
	Nellie Dennis

	Annie Renzetti, DVM, DHRC
	J. D. Dennis

	Brian J. Manges, DHRC Chief Inspector
	Hon. Dave Lawson, Senator

	Charles Lockhart, VP of Horse Racing, D. Downs
	Dianne Rager, DHRC Admin. Asst

	John Hensley, Sr. Dir., Horse Racing, D. Downs
	


Call to Order 

At 10:30 AM, Chairman Steele called the public session of the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance.

Approval of Minutes

Vote: Commissioner Brown moved to approve the March 27, 2012 Minutes, Commissioner Talley seconded, motion carried by unanimous voice vote.  
Old Business


Suspension Definitions:  Mr. Gallagher advised the commission that he had completed his research as requested by Commissioner Brown.  He presented the commission with a sample of an official ruling from the Texas Racing Commission.  He stated that he felt that this may assist in the preparation of the ruling and that each ruling should have clear and concise direction as to what can and cannot be done during a suspension. Commission will take it under advisement and give Mr. Gallagher their thoughts after reviewing the sample.

new Business
1.
Reports from Racing Executive Director, Racing Officials & Veterinarians

A.
Executive Director



Improvements at Harrington: Mr. Gallagher advised the commission that a walk through was conducted by Commissioners Talley and Wagner along with Mrs. Karen Craft and himself on May 5th   at Harrington Raceway.  The facility was found to be in compliance but a few items still need to be addressed
Those items have been presented to Mr. Boese and Ms. Craft of Harrington Raceway and will be addressed.



Equipment: Hugh Gallagher recommends exchanging one of the two 700 series Radiometer machines with one 800 series machine.  During preliminary discussions with the Radiometer representative, the price of the supplies should remain the same.   The plan is to keep the newer 700 machine as a backup.  After further negotiations with the sales representative he will meet with Sal DiMario to discuss the blood gas program and will report back to the Commission.   



Mr. Gallagher and Commissioner Brown will be meeting with Frank Fabian of TRPB regarding a new wagering tracking system and report back the commission as soon as possible.

B.
Chief DHRC Veterinarian:   Dr. Renzetti reported that March was quiet.  She reported the first whip cut violation and advised the commission that she and Dr. Whiston will be closely monitoring the situation to ensure that whips are kept in the proper positions.  

C.
Presiding Judge:   Presiding Judge Scott Egger reports all appeals are cleared up at this time.   Dover held its last draw yesterday and Harrington will start next week.  

D.
Investigators:   Brian Manges had nothing new to offer.


E.
 Approval of DHRC employees for the HRI 2012 Meet: Mr. Gallaher advised the commission that a list of the proposed employees for the 2012 Harrington meet were in their packet for review.  Mr. Gallagher met with the Identifiers, Paddock Judges, Breathalyzer, Paddock Inspectors and Blood Gas techs and advised them we must be in compliance with the guidelines for casual/seasonal employees and each employee cannot work more than 29.75 hours per week.  Beaver and Winkler will probably get fewer hours with Truitt getting more hours.  When asked by Chairman Steele if all employees were certified he advised that all Presiding and Associate Judges are the only employees required to be certified and all are current with their certifications and continuing education as required.   A motion was made by Commissioner Brown and a seconded by Commissioner Talley to approve the HRI 2012 Meet employee list as presented.   Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.
public comment

Mr. Gallagher invited Mr. & Mrs. J. D. Dennis to offer any comments or concerns that they may want to bring before the commission.  Each declined and stated that they were just in attendance to listen.  No further public comments were offered.
upcoming events
Regular DHRC Meeting – May 8, 2012 at 10:15 A.M., Harrington Raceway, the Exhibit Hall, 18500 S. DuPont Highway, Harrington, Delaware.

Rules Committee Meeting – None scheduled at this time.
Close of Public meeting

Chairman Steele thanked all present for their participation and advised that the commission would be entering into Executive Session and would not be coming back to the public meeting.  Public meeting adjourned at 10:50 AM.
~

